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The attempt to grow hardwoods as a main crop mixed with 
75 % larch or spruce nurses or 50 % hardwood nurses when planted, 
did not work out well. This was due to a large extent to the absence 
of close supervision and attendance to silvicultural detail during the 
period 1914-1918, the most critical period in the life of the mixtures. 
Practically complete suppression of intended main crop species by 
the more vigorous nurse species resulted. This occurred iri the 
European larch and Norway spruce mixtures with oak, beech, horn­
beam, Spanish chestnut, . Norway maple. Acer dasycarpum, 
A. saccharinum and A. macrophyllum. One member remarked 
when passing through the maples-larch mixture, that coppicing of 
the many straggling surviving maples might give good results. 

In the case of the beech-oak mixture the former was more 
vigorous and the oak proved unable to survive under its dense 
shade. An attempt, some eight years ago, to save what was possible 
of the oak by heavy thinning of the beech has resulted in a small 
number of good oak sten)$ :s]lrviving in the beech matrix. Spanish 
chestnut also proved too vigorous fOf' 0ak in a similar mixture and 
the plot is now practically pure chestnut. 

Before dispersing, a vote of thanks to the Minister and his 
representatives was passed with acclamation. 

DR. ANDERSON'S NEW APPOINTMENT 

The good wishes of all members will go to Dr. M. L. Anderson 
on his appointment to the position of Deputy Director of the 
Imperial Forestry Institute at Oxford. 

His tenure of office here as Chief Forestry Inspector (1927-'39) 
and as Director of Forestry (1939-'46) has been remarkable for the 
growth of silvicultural technique, particularly in the thinning of 
plantations, in the establishment of new crops on old woodland 
sites, and in handling difficult peat types. This period has also seen 
the rapid expansion of the utilisation aspect of the work and the 
beginnings of a forest road system which will make closer utilisation 
possible. Dr. Anderson's close personal interest in all operations, 
his intimate knowledge of every forest and his extraordinary grasp­
of detail were the marks of a service given without stint. Irish 
forestry is deeply in his debt. 

Our Society, too, owes much to him. Its inception and 
guidance through its formative years were due mainly to his 
enthusiasm and prodigious energy. As first President, as Editor, as 
Councillor and as Excursion Convener, he has left an indelible mark 
on all phases of the Society's activities. 


